Committee on Academic Programs

Minutes – December 13, 2006

Present: Steven Link, John McCarty, Amanda Norvell, Taras Pavlovsky, Colleen Perry, Cathy Liebars, Lorna Johnson, Bob Anderson, Melinda Roberts, James Boatwright, Jim Lentini
I. 
Welcome & Approval of Minutes

The Chair opened the meeting and asked for the review of the minutes of the 11/08/2006 meeting.  The minutes were approved.

II. LLPC recommendation.

CAP approved the LLPC recommendations regarding additions to Qualifying Option A, Second Major Programs for certain Elementary/Early Childhood Education programs.  

III.  Program Closures

Amanda reported on the materials that have arrived with respect to proposed program closures.

IV.
Conversion of the Civil Engineering Specialization to a Full Degree Program 
The School of Engineering has submitted a proposal for converting the existing Civil Engineering Specialization to a Bachelor of Science in Civil Engineering (BSCE).  CAP was asked to review this proposal and inform the Steering Committee of its recommendation.  

The request by the School of Engineering was discussed by CAP.  CAP unanimously voted to approve the conversion of the existing Civil Engineering Specialization to Full Program status.   

Based on the documentation provided, CAP has determined that this program is comparable to programs in civil engineering at other institutions.  CAP recognizes that this conversion is not a change in curriculum, but rather a change in degree name. The current curriculum is already a ABET approved and it will not be altered.  Furthermore, the report from the outside consultant affirms that the proposed program is indeed comparable to existing programs at other schools.

In the course of the discussion, several issues and concerns were raised. The proposal indicates that the major change for the campus community will be an increase in student enrollment.  Currently, there are 19 sophomore students in the civil engineering specialization, and it is anticipated that the numbers of students will increase to about 24-28 per year (with no attrition).  Thus, the primary concern is the potential for additional burden placed on departments offering support courses for the additional students in this program.  While affected departments have indicated that they can accommodate the approximately 5-9 additional students per year, they are concerned with growth beyond that projected class size. 

Finally, additional concerns arose regarding the overall structure/organization of engineering programs in general. CAP recognizes that all current engineering degree programs were approved by CAP during transformation.  However, as was indicated by the official charge from Steering, CAP noted that this program requires students to take 5 courses a semester for their entire college careers.  Moreover, students in this program really have only 3 elective courses (3 of their 6 Liberal Learning requirements are specified).  CAP would encourage opportunities for students in this program to have more flexibility whenever possible.  

